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Radio Broadcast Coverage 
of World Youth Congress 

Final Notice 

World Youth Congress 
LAWRENCE NELSON, Manager 

World Youth Congress 

The opening meeting of the World 
Youth Congress convenes at 7:00 p.m., 
Tuesday, July 22, in the city of Zurich, 
Switzerland in the Hallenstadion (audi-
torium). All persons planning to attend 
should arrive early on Tuesday so they 
can be registered, located, and still have 
time for the evening meal before the con-
gress begins. 

Please remember there will be 12,000 
to feed on the opening night, and only 
4,000 can be served at a time. The cafe-
teria will open at 4:30 p.m. We empha-
size the need for early arrival, so those 
accepted in the attendance quotas will 
have ample time to register, obtain the 
admittance badge to the auditorium, and 
receive meal tickets to the cafeteria, 
which is limited to serving the 12,000 in 
the quotas. 

This is also a final reminder that no 
one without a congress badge will be ad-
mitted to the auditorium. All seats are 
reserved and all seats have already been 
given out through quotas assigned to the 
world divisions. The only provisions for 
those without the badge, who are not in 
a quota, is a 1,000 seat auditorium ad-
jacent to the main arena where additional 
but not continuous programmes will be 
scheduled. Admission is open to all in 
this auditorium on a first-come basis. 

The Adventist Collegiate Network will 
originate radio broadcast coverage of the 
World Youth Congress to be held in 
Zurich, Switzerland July 22-26, and 
broadcast the reports over eight member 
stations from coast to coast in the United 
States and Canada. 

Dr. Don Dick, Adventist Collegiate Network Di-
rector and Chairman of Southern Missionary 
College's Communication Department, Norma 
Young, and Ray Minner, both SMC Communi-
cations students and writer-secretary and an-
chor-man for the ACN respectively, go over 
programme plans with Gabe Romero of Hialeah 
Hospital Television in anticipation of ACN 
broadcast reports of this summer's World Youth 

Congress in Zurich, Switzerland. 

Present plans call for five hour-long 
programmes to be broadcast one each 
day from Europe. VOAR, the Voice of 
Adventist Radio in St. John's, Newfound-
land is a member of the ACN and is 
planning to carry these programmes. 

Persons interested in receiving ACN 
broadcast reports in areas not now served 
by ACN stations are urged to consult 
immediately Dr. Don Dick, ACN Di-
rector (at Box 556, Collegedale, Tennes-
see 37315) about securing broadcasts on 
the local stations serving their areas. 

"The only thing standing in the way 
of our extending our coverage to new 
areas is the necessary funds to purchase 
air time, procure distribution facilities, 
and care for staff and production costs," 
said Dr. Dick. 

Tentative programme content will 
stress Adventist youth in action on a 
global scale. There will be an emphasis 
placed on the international flavour of 
the meetings and the church, Christian 
education around the world, differences 
in food, the social concern of the youth 
of the SDA church and placement of the 
world in a Christian perspective. 

A special attempt will be made to 
interest particularly the youth of the 
church who could not go to Zurich 
themselves for the meetings. The mes-
sage communicated, however, will be 
phrased in such language, terms, and 
interests that non-SDA youth will be at- 

Repeat of Notice in May 19 Issue Important Announcement 
There will be no July 28 Issue of MESSENGER. After the July 14 Issue the next one 
will be August 11. ALL CAMP MEETING ANNOUNCEMENTS for Ontario-Que-
bec, Manitoba-Saskatchewan, Alberta and British Columbia must be in one of 
the June issues. Maritime and Newfoundland Camp Meeting announcements must 
be in not later than the July 14 Issue with deadline of June 30. 
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Editors 



tracted too. Thus, the broadcasts are 
being designed to have inspirational and 
evangelistic dimensions. 

Financial assistance for the Adventist 
Collegiate Network broadcasts from the 
Zurich World Youth Congress has thus  

far been limited to $2,500 solicited from 
the Union Conferences of North America 
by the General Conference. 

Network officials stress that there is 
an urgent need of additional funds to 
expand coverage into more areas as well  

as to assist in production and transporta-
tion costs. Checks should be directed to 
the attention of Dr. Don Dick, and made 
payable to the Adventist Collegiate Net-
work, Box 556, Collegedale, Tennessee, 
37315. 

DoN DICK, Box 556, Collegedale, Tennessee 37315 

     

LITERATURE EVANGELISM 

 

     

  

his Is the Very Work 

  

      

   

the Lord Would Have His People Do at This Time." 
6T. 313 

      

Zitetareete Eciaft9diat Exftedeoteed 
For some time I felt impressed to visit 

one of my old customers. As I happened 
to have a card for the apartment next 
door, I called on the lady and was made 
very welcome as she wanted Modern 
Ways. She told me she was searching for 
more than she was getting in her church 
and was starting instructions with a young 
priest. When I suggested the white Bible 
plan she was thrilled. She has complete 
faith in the Bible as the inspired Word 
of God, and is praying earnestly for 
truth. We had a long visit with Bible 
study and prayer. 

What a joy it is to be used of God to 
lead others to this wonderful truth! She 
also inquired if we had the plan for Ro-
man Catholics and if her friend could do 
it as well. Perhaps, with the help of the 
Lord, we can enrol the young priest also! 

EWEN MACVARISH 

Ontario-Quebec 

Help us change the world. 
Be a Literature Evangelist. 

Delivery Report for the 
Month of April 1969 

Alberta $ 5,878.15 
British Columbia 6,324.90 
Manitoba-Saskatchewan 7,834.83 
Maritime 4,603.00 
Newfoundland 
Ontario-Quebec 28,929.10 
Union 53,569.98 

Mr. and Mrs. L. Gobits, Ontario-Quebec 

I called on a home where the lady 
seemed very depressed. She told me 
about the problems she had in bringing 
up her two children. There apparently 
was no co-operation from the husband. 

After a question or two, she confessed 
that her personal contact with her Sa-
viour somehow had slackened off over 
the years because of the problems she 
had. I told her that this was the time 
she needed Him most. 

I had a short Bible study with her and 
she told me that my visit had done her 
a great deal of good. We had prayer to-
gether and she asked me to call back on 
her when I was in the district again. 

Thank the Lord for leading us to the 
homes where we are needed most. This 
dear lady bought the large Bible Story 
unit but even if she had not bought any-
thing, I would have considered this a 
good day's work. I think this makes us 
different from salesmen because a visit  

like this warms the heart and brings us 
closer to the Lord. 

Lou GOBITS 

Ontario-Quebec 

On Sunday afternoon I called on a fam-
ily who had sent in a card for the Bible 
Story. On my previous visit neither of 
the parents had been home, but this 
time I found them both in. 

After a careful canvass the father be-
came very much interested but his wife 
did not go along with him, yet she 
seemed to be the financier. We had a 
short Bible study and again the husband 
said, "Let's get the books. If you don't 
want them let's get them for the church." 
Finally she said to her husband, "Will 
you read to the children and pray with 
them every night?" I appealed to them to 
give their children the best in life, as 
what we do for them now will mean 
much to their future. They bought the 
set and it is my prayer that they will 
make good use of them. 

DANIEL BASARABA 
British Columbia 

Missionary Report for 
April 1969 

Literature distributed 2,104 
Bible School Enrolments 207 
Homes prayed in 343 
Bible studies 90 
Baptisms 2 
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Help Open the Doors for Christian Education in Chile 
A letter from Elder Gaston Clouzet, Sabbath School Secre-

tary of the South American Division, brings us a story fresh 
from the field to which our 13th Sabbath overflow offering will 
go this quarter. 

There, three different projects will benefit from our offerings 
this quarter; the Chile Training College boys' dormitory, the 
girls' dormitory in the Espirito Santo Academy in Brazil, and 

The Letter from Chile . . . 

"When did you see Chile College for the first time?" was my 
question to the experienced worker I was interviewing. 

"At the end of February, 1940," was his answer. "I went 
there not only to see it, but to stay in order to prepare myself 
to be a worker." 

"What was your impression of the College at that time" 
"Well, the contrast between the rather low standards of 

morality of the schools where I had been before and Chile 
College was sharp indeed. But the buildings were really in a 
very poor shape." 

"What was the matter with the buildings?" 
"Listen, only some weeks before, a terrible earthquake had 

shaken all the area where the College is located, and the boys' 
dormitory, three stories high, was reduced to only one." 

"Did the brethren find a solution to this problem?" 
"Yes, in a certain way. In the summer of 1941, they erected 

a provisional dormitory, made of wood and plaster. It is a 
small building, with room scarcely for 150 pupils. As you see, 
the provisional dorm has lasted twenty-seven years . . ." 

"Though the buildings were then as you say, what would  

the auditorium of the Northeastern Brazil College. 
Let us plan ahead so that we may be ready to respond 

generously to these needs, and let us pray that the Spirit of 
God will guide us in our response. 

W. E. KUESTER, Secretary Sabbath School Department 
Canadian Union 

your testimony be, nevertheless, about the influence of Chile 
College in your life?" 

"It was my second home. The teachers, the fellow students, 
the worship hours, the classes, the soul-winning endeavours, 
everything contributed to affirm in me the purpose to dedicate 
my life to service. As a worker, I owe to this institution my 
preparation." 

Yes, dear Sabbath School members, Chile College badly 
needs to replace its twenty-seven-year old youth's dorm, which 
has become completely inadequate to receive the young people 
wishing to get a Christian education to prepare themselves to 
be workers in the Lord's Vineyard. 

We could say similar words about the girls' dorm of the 
Espirito Santo Academy and the Auditorium of the Northeast 
College, both in Brazil. 

These three institutions thank you in advance for your 
generosity next 13th Sabbath, June 28, 1969. 

God bless you as you give liberally for His cause. 
GASTON CLOUZET Sabbath School Secretary 

South American Division 

Maritime 

One of the greatest yearnings felt by 
many urbanites today is for a thick slice 
of fresh-from-the-oven homemade bread. 
In catering to this hunger, a Halifax 
youth has found an interesting Invest-
ment project. 

Seventeen-year-old Brian Hiscock is 
in the 11th grade at Queen Elizabeth 
High School. Investment leader in the 
Sabbath School Youth Division, he is 
really "mixing things up" and making 
considerable "dough" in the process! 

As for finding customers—well, who 
needs much crust to sell home-baked 
bread? The line forms on the left, please! 

Brian is a shrewd Investor. His flour 
is purchased in 100-lb. sacks, and his 
bakery facilities are provided rent-free! 
Already more than $10.00 profit has 
been realized, and the youthful baker has 
just begun to turn on the heat. However, 
a few of his weight-conscious customers 
are finding themselves confronted with a 
hopelessness that is both complete and 
blissful! 

VoL. 38, No. 11, JUNE 2, 1969 

Youthful Baker Invests 

Brian Hiscock 

Sabbath School Investment in Canada 
is definitely on the upswing, with en-
thusiastic reports coming in from the 
West, and projects like Brian Hiscock's 
rising from the Yeast! 

FLOYD COOLEN, Local Elder 
Halifax SDA Church 

THE UNANSWERED PRAYER 

I prayed, and praying wondered why 
I felt no peace of soul or mind, 
I said "Can God so pass me by?" 
(Unanswered prayer seemed so unkind.) 

And then one day it came to me 
That I was asking God to do 
Things for myself so selfishly, 
As though no other soul I knew. 

I changed my prayer, and asked that I 
Might help some soul in misery, 
And, oh, the peace of God on high 
That came into the soul of me! 

—Luman Wesley Colton 
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Parents and students of the Senior Classroom. Some of the parents enjoying a Health Class in Grades One and Two. 

Newfoundland  — 

Bayview School Open House 
(MRS.) YVONNE JOHNSON, Teacher 

Lethbridge, Nfld. 

The afternoon of Thursday, March 6 
was Open House at Bay-View School at 
Lethbridge, Newfoundland. 

Although the day was cloudy and 
cold, many parents and friends came to 
visit the three schoolrooms and sit in on 
classes. At the close of school, adults 
and children met together and were wel-
comed by the principal, Mr. Frank John-
son. They were also informed of plans 
for the addition of two new classrooms Margaret Osmond inspecting the books of her 

daughter, Marie. 

which will be ready for use this coming 
school year. This means that Kinder-
garten and grade IX will be offered. 

An interesting film was then shown 
which closed the programme for the af-
ternoon. Many parents expressed to the 
teachers how much they enjoyed visiting 
the different classes and how much edu-
cation has changed since the days of the 
"Little Red Schoolhouse." 

Manitoba — Saskatchewan —  

Second Baptism at Yorkton — J. W. POPOWICH, Conference Evangelist 

A second baptism of four candidates 
in the-Bible-in-the-Hand Crusade was 
conducted in the Yorkton Church. 
Members and visitors filled the church to 
witness the joyous service. 

May 3rd is an appointment which 8 or 
10 other candidates will be keeping with 
Jesus, requesting baptism at that time. 

MELVILLE NEWS BRIEF: Bible in 
the-Hand-Crusade is in its 5th week, with 
an attendance average of 50 non-
members attending each night. A bap-
tism is planned for Melville on May 3rd. 
Some have already requested to be 
baptized at that time. With our earnest 
efforts and your sincere prayers, many 
victories will be won for Jesus in the 
city of Melville. 

208 

Left to right: Pastor Gallant, Crusade director; John W. Popowich, Conference Evangelist; Irene 
Klym; Steve Moysuik; Helen Robb; Freiderich Fehler; Frank McMiller, Director of music; Pastor 

Steve Yaceyko, associate pastor. 
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Nagerda- Sadardeadapt ea4eleftee 
%vexed *ace 7o. 

Recieciae Sciapleeiam 
fat* 442 501.44,atoexa eaffo9toceada 

R. S. Watts W. P. Bradley H. L. Reiner Dr. E. A. Crawford 
General Conference General Conference General Conference Instructor 

Vice-President Associate Secretary Field Representative Loma Linda University 
July 4-8 July 8-12 for IT IS WRITTEN July 8-10 

July 4-9 

H. M. S. Richards, Jr. Gordon and Phyllis Henderson A. R. Mazat L. L. Bock 
Voice of Prophecy Voice of Prophecy Pacific Press President, S. New England 

July 10-12 July 10-12 July 4-8 Conference 
July 11, 12 

Other guests include Union Conference personnel 

For tent reservations write: 
W. J. Nepjuk 
Saskatoon, Saskatchewan 
1004 Victoria Avenue 

CLEAR LAKE CAMP MEETING — July 16-19. Visiting speakers to be announced later. 
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Candidates baptized in Melville on May 3rd. Left to right: Pastor John W. Popowich, Mr. 
Demitor, Pastor Stan Gallant, Mrs. Martha Bernhardt, Vernon Demitor, Mr. Lohn Bernhardt, 
McMiller, Carol Halirewich, Darlene Robb, Mrs. Anna Chorney, Mr. John Robb, Pastor 

Yaceyko. 

Tisdale and Nipawin Churches Join for Baptismal Service 

Sabbath, April 12, church members 
from Tisdale and Nipawin joined to-
gether once more at the Nipawin Church 
for another crusade baptism. 

Three more precious souls were bap-
tized to signify their desire to walk with 
God's remnant people in these closing 
days of earth's history. When they lived 
in Quill Lake Mrs. Alma Korback and 
her daughter Evelyn were first started on 
the White Bible programme by Brother 
and Sister Mike Olynick. Shortly after, 
however, they moved to the Tisdale area 
and Pastor Godsoe continued the pro- 

PASTOR D. R. GODSOE 

gramme with them. It was a happy day 
when Evelyn was able to receive her 
white Bible diploma on the day of her 
baptism. Mrs. Korback is presently fin-
ishing the last few lessons and plans to 
receive her diploma soon. Here again we 
see the importance of the laity and minis-
try working together to finish God's 
work. Thank you for your part in leading 
these people into the truth, Brother and 
Sister Olynick. 

Mrs. Slobodian, who is a widow lady, 
along with her two children drove sixty 
miles to come to the meetings and now  

drives that distance each week to come 
to Sabbath School and church. Surely 
God will reward the dedication of these 
faithful people. 

Elder N. J. Matiko spoke at the 
morning worship hour following the 
baptism after which we all enjoyed a 
fellowship dinner together. In the after-
noon, Elder Matiko again spoke to us 
on "kindness." Our members enjoyed 
his messages in sermon and song. Thus 
came to a close another wonderful 
Sabbath in the experience of our be-
lievers. May God richly bless our faith-
ful people in Tisdale and Nipawin. 

Pastor D. Godsoe presenting the candidates with their certificates while 
Elder N. J. Matiko, Manitoba-Saskatchewan Conference Lay Activities 

Leader looks on. 

Front row—left to right: Evelyn Korback; Mrs. Alma Korback; Mrs. Ber-
nice Slobodian and her children; Mrs. M. Olynick. Back row—Pastor D. R. 
Godsoe, Crusade speaker; Pastor R. Jamieson, Crusade director; Brother 

Joe Hrenyk, Leader of Tisdale Company; Brother Mike Olynick. 

Melville Church Baptism 
PASTOR JOHN W. POPOWICH, Conference Evangelist 

Sabbath, May 3, was a high day for 
the Melville Church. Close to two hun-
dred visitors and members filled the 
Melville Church to overflowing as they 
witnessed the baptism of eight precious 
souls. 

Pastor Stan Gallant, Crusade Director, 
welcomed the people to worship. John 
W. Popowich, Crusade Evangelist, chal-
lenged the listeners to walk with, and 
also to follow in the footsteps of Jesus. 
A duet sung by Edwin Appudoray and 
Evangeline Shipowick directed our 
thoughts to that True Shepherd. 

As the appeal was made, Frank 
McMiller, director of music for the 
Crusade, sang, "I Walked Today Where 
Jesus Walked". Mrs. Dianne McMiller 
accompanied her husband at the piano. 

Tears of joy (tears of victory) of deep  

conviction, flowed freely throughout the 
congregation as the appeal was made and 
the candidates came forward. Pastor 
Steve Yaceyko, assisting in the crusade, 
briefly reviewed the doctrines of the 
church with the candidates. 

On invitation by the Evangelist, others  

stood to their feet requesting baptism on 
May 24. Others are requesting further 
studies. 

Truly God's spirit is moving upon the 
hearts of the men, women and youth in 
Melville, Saskatchewan. Remember 
your prayers. 

us in 

Louis 
Frank 
Steve 
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1111rniamm... 

Elder Russell Spangler, 
Lethbridge Church gave 

former pastor of the 
the historical sketch. 

Mayor A. C. Anderson of Lethbridge brought 
greetings from the City and congratulated the 

congregation for an outstanding achievement. 

Elder A. W. Kaytor, President of the Alberta 
Conference, gave the morning worship service 

and led out in the Act of Dedication. 

In his dedicatory sermon, Elder J. W. Bothe, 
President of the Canadian Union Conference, 
stressed that throughout the history of the 
church God has had a people ready to move 
forward when the hour of opportunity struck. 

Lethbridge Seventh-day Adventist Church, 16th Avenue and 26th Street South. 

History and Dedication of the Lethbridge Church 
In Alberta 

The dedication of the Lethbridge 
"Chapel of Chimes" Church, on May 10, 
1969, was truly a high day in the experi-
ence of the eighty-two members of this 
congregation. To raise the necessary 
$85,000.00 was indeed a commendable 
achievement and a testimony to the 
guidance and blessing of God. This beau-
tiful and serviceable building, originally 
intended for a funeral chapel, is situated 
in a desirable area of the city near a 
prominent thoroughfare. Providentially, 
it became available when a new church 
home was needed and purchased at a 
figure below the original building cost. 

From information available, the de-
velopment of our church work in Leth-
bridge began in 1924 with the organiza-
tion of a Sabbath School of seven mem-
bers. This was held in the home of Mrs.  

Pitt at 633 - 5th Street South and later 
at the Barrington home. From here the 
meetings were moved to rented quarters 
on 5th Street South. In 1928, after a 
series of evangelistic meetings were held  

by Elder A. Johnson, the growing con-
gregation was formally organized into a 
church body. A church was built on the 
corner of 5th Avenue and 13th Street S. 
which served until 1965. Inspiration to 
provide a new and more representative 
church home began in 1962 with the ar-
rival of Pastor and Mrs. A. E. Anderson 
from Southern Asian mission service and 
during their terms of service, the Chapel 
of Chimes was purchased. During two 
years of service by Elder and Mrs. E. M. 
Mathers, the greater portion of the in-
debtedness was reduced. When Elder and 
Mrs. C. C. Wessman arrived in August of 
1968, $22,000.00 needed to be raised to 
obtain a clear title. This has now been 
realized by the sale of some property and 
the united sacrifice of the membership. 

The dedicatory service is given in pic-
ture form. 
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Special Sabbath Services for Three Churches of the Vegreville District 

On Sabbath, April 19, a "high day" 
was experienced by the members of the 
three churches in the pastoral district of 
Ray R. Devnich. Elder A. W. Kaytor, 
President of the Alberta Conference, 
challenged the joint congregations of 
the Innisfree, Vegreville and Vermilion 
Churches at the worship hour to climb 
successfully "Jacob's Ladder" via Five 
Steps to Salvation. After meeting the 
candidates personally at a noon lunch-
eon, Elder Kaytor greeted, instructed, 
and baptized four precious souls into 
the Church at a three o'clock service in 
Vegreville. 

A growing Bible-in-the-Hand pro-
gramme centered mainly in the Innisfree, 
Lavoy, Minburn, Ranfurly, and Vegre-
ville areas indicate more than forty per-
sons are now studying and responding to 
the guide sheets as they are visited 
weekly by the members of the church. 
Although the Bible-in-the-Hand pro-
gramme has been in operation only 
during 1969, interests already indicate 
possible results by later this year. The 
faithful dedication of the rank and file 
church member in such a programme as 
this will be the determining factor of its 
success. These devoted individuals are to 
be commended for their continuing hard 
work. 

Members and guests alike were in-
spired and had their faith strengthened 
at a nine-meeting Spiritual Emphasis 
Crusade held in the Vegreville Church at 
the end of March. "The Old Book in a 
New Dimension" represented the purpose 
and theme of the speaker, Pastor Dev-
nich. 

Five-day-stop-Smoking Clinic 

Instruction and encouragement presented to 
participants by Pastor Ray R. Devnich. 

By RAY R. DEVNICH, District Pastor 

Literature Band 

Band prepares literature for distribution. 

JMV Participation 

Children eagerly join in the work of readying 
literature for distribution. 

District Baptism at Vegreville 

Scene of district baptism on April 19. Pictured 
left to right: Elder A. W. Kaytor; William 
Wertz, Victor Codd, both of Vermilion; Ricky 
Markosy, Louann Hryhirchuk, both of Innis- 

free; Pastor Ray R. Devnich. 

Church Sign 

Vegreville Church sign drew attention of public 
and has led to new relations in the town. 

Fresh from their own spiritual feast, 
members of the Innisfree and Vegreville 
churches combined efforts to cover these 
two towns and the surrounding area with 
literature both in the English and Ukrain-
ian languages, which contained enrolment 
cards for the Bible-in-the-Hand studies. 
The literature campaign is divided into 
three blitz efforts. The first was done in 
February, the second followed near the 
end of March, and the third and final is 
now imminent. 

Hardly had Brother Peter Werezuk of 
the Vegreville Church begun work at the 
time of the first literature blitz than he 
met Brother Kyu Ho Ha of Korea. Broth-
er Ha had come to Vegreville two months 
prior but as yet had not come in contact 
with a member nor had learned of the 
presence of a church. Brother Ha attends 
church regularly and all concerned re-
iterate the value of door to door visita-
tion. 

Public and personal response to the 
Five-day-stop-Smoking P 1 a n indicates 
concern and the value placed on this 
programme. Of the three Plans con-
ducted in this district, three requested 
that the programme be repeated. All per-
sons r e g i s t e r e d in Vermilion were 
successful in "kicking the habit". Twenty-
one of the twenty-eight registered partici-
pants of the Vegreville clinic were suc-
cessful in stopping smoking, and none of 
these with whom we have been able to 
keep in contact have returned to smok-
ing. We feel that this public service is of 
inestimable value in presenting a favour-
able image of the church before the 
public. 

Ingathering Contact Leads to Bible 
Studies 

Mr. and Mrs. Silvester Eskiew receive help from 
Vermilion Dorcas Society represented by Mr. 
and Mrs. Ted Ilchuk after losing all their be-
longings in a house fire. Eskiew's are now tak-
ing the Bible-in-the-Hand programme and are 
enjoying a new relationship with Adventism. 

212 
	

CANADIAN UNION MESSENGER 



. . . Stettler District News . . 

Record Attendance 
	 Sedgewick Child Dedication 

Pastor Elmer Littman with the 100% attendance for the Stettler Church Pastor Elmer Littman, District Pastor, giving the dedication certificates 
Business Meeting. 	 to the parents. 

There was a 100% turnout for the 
annual Stettler Church business meeting. 
It was reported that this was the largest 
group ever to attend a church business 
meeting in Stettler. 

With the end in sight, the members all 
feel the need of organizing the whole  

church for more effective service. The 
large attendance indicated the interest 
shown in the work of the church. 

On Sabbath January 18, a lovely group 
of children were dedicated to the Lord.  

These children and their parents were 
dedicated to the great task of living and 
preaching the Good News of Salvation! 
The children that were dedicated were: 
Jerry Anderson, Shelly Anderson, Angela 
Bownes, Martin Bownes, Ronald Fred-
rich, Sharon Grovet and Callie Grovet. 

Ecumenical Service 
On Sunday evening March 30, 1969 

the St. Mary's Roman Catholic Church 
at Beiseker, Alberta was host to more 
than 250 people representing the follow-
ing churches: Roman Catholic, United 
Brethren, United Church, Lutheran, 
Mennonite, Anglican, and Seventh-day 
Adventist. 

Brief expositions by Father John 
McNamee, Roman Catholic, Everett 
Morrison, United Church, and Udo 
Worschech, Seventh-day Adventist 
Church on the theme "Called to Free-
dom", and hymns sung by the congre-
gation, choir numbers, solos, and a vol-
untary prayer period made this evening 
a very interesting and inspiring one. 

Certainly, Seventh-day Adventists will 
never agree to suggestions asking them 
to give up their precious truths, but we 
should now take every God-given oppor-
tunity to make friends with those around 
us of different faiths. For the love and 
friendliness that we have shown will 
cause many to take their stand for the 

Held at Beiseker 
remnant church in the coming contro-
versy. 

After the service, people expressed 
their gratitude to the speakers for their 
words of encouragement. One elderly 
lady who had visited the Rosebud 
Seventh-day Adventist Church before on 
different occasions said, "I am so glad 
that you have come out this one time to 
visit my church too". 

The madonna statues and the saints' 
images in the Catholic church were 
covered with sacks of purple linen 
matching the interior walls of the church. 

The beauty of the house is order; 
The blessing of the house is contentment; 
The glory of the house is hospitality; 
The crown of the house is godliness. 

Author Unknown 

Changes in Faith for 
Today Progamming: 

Additions or Time Changes: 
Lethbridge, Alberta, CJLH-7, 

Sun. 10.30 a.m. 

Satellite stations: 
Brooks-3 10.30 a.m. 

Burmis-3 10:30 a.m. 

Colemand-12 (CJWP) 10:30 a.m. 

Waterton Lakes-12 (CJWP) 
10:30 a.m. 

Edmonton, Alberta CFRN-3, 
Sun. 11:00 a.m. 

Satellites: 
Lac La Biche-6 11:00 a.m. 

Whitecourt—Edson-12 
11:00 a.m. 

Ashmont—St. Paul-12 11:00 a.m. 

13th Sabbath Offering for South American Division — June 28, 1969 
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*IC 27 
Philip Moores, President 

Ontario-Quebec Conference 

FIRST MEETING FR 

Canadian Union Conference Personnel 

Special Youth Meeting will be 
held each day. Pastor Aldridge 
and his home zoo featured. 

Come and see 
"Smoking Sam" and 
his friend "Millie". 

Special meetings for Literature 
Evangelists with Pastor Okuno 

June 27-30 

Missionaries You Will See 

E. J. HEISLER, Treasurer, Nicaragua Hospital (former Secretary-Treasurer in Maritimes and in Manitoba-Sas-
katchewan, and Treasurer of hospital in Jamaica). 

R. G. BURGESS, Manager, Taiwan Sanitarium and Hospital, July 4 and 5 

ALSO COMING—H. D. Henriksen, former President, Ontario-Quebec Conference 

ROOM RESERVATIONS: Write Ontario -

MEAL TICKETS: Please purchase meal ti 



Camp Meetimg 
7shawa, Ontario 
ry 5, 1969 
Y, JUNE 27, 7:30 p.m. 

S. E. White, Secretary- 
Treasurer 

Ontario-Quebec Conference 

Voice of Prophecy Team 
June 27 and 28 

Special 
Voice of Prophecy 
Musical Programme 

Youth 
Voice of Prophecy 

Programme P. W. Manuel 
Assist. Aud. 

& Stewardship 
Secretary 

 

Brad & Olive Braley 
Organ-piano team 

Del Delker 
Contralto soloist 

Guest Personnel 

	

E. E. Duncan 
	

Dr. Edwin Crawford 
	

H. L. Reiner 
	

C. K. Okuno 

	

Faith for Today 
	

Loma Linda University 
	

It Is Written 
	

Review & Herald 

Thrilling Evangelist 
Reports and Baptism 
Sabbath, July 5, 2:30 p.m. 

Sabbath School Workshop 
Pastor Howard and Mrs. 
P. Moores will show you 
just what you need for 
S.S. and V.B.S. 

)ec Conference Box 520, Oshawa, Ontario 

before the Friday evening meeting. 



MV Rally 

in the 

Eastern Townships 

(Mrs.) J. KNUTSON, LA Secretary 
Waterville Church 

The three churches in the Townships 
of Quebec were afforded a real treat 
when on Sabbath, April 26, they met at 
the United Church in Waterloo to wel-
come Pastor Don Aldridge, MV Secre-
tary of the Ontario-Quebec Conference, 
and four very talented students from 
Kingsway College. 

These young folk, with their leader, 
Pastor Aldridge, had complete charge of 
the services for the day. Miss Lorna 
Ikachuk, ably conducted the Sabbath 
School, and together with Orville Parch-
ment led out in the lesson study. 

The eleven o'clock service was taken 
by Wendell Forde who gave evidence of 

great potential in the work of the minis-
try. 

At 3:00 p.m. we enjoyed the discourse 
by Pastor Aldridge, his subject being, 
"Speak a Word in Season." He also gave 
many interesting experiences gleaned 
from his five years in the mission field. 

Another added pleasure during the 
afternoon was the arrival, by chartered 
bus, of the choir and others from the 
Montreal Church. This talented group of 
singers added much to the spirit of the 
meetings. 

At 4:30, after a rousing sing-song led 
by Brother Douglas of the Montreal 

Federal and Municipal Leaders in Ottawa 
Take Deep Interest in Five - day Plan 

By ALEX RAMSAY, Pastor Ottawa District 

The Five-day Plan to stop smoking 
has caught the attention of Federal and 
Municipal leaders in the Nation's capital, 
and who knows what may happen now 
—hopefully great things! 

Federal leaders in the Government's 
Department of Health and Welfare have 
been watching with keen interest the 
Seventh-day Adventist Stop Smoking 
Plan. Mr. 0. D. Lewis, who is the key 
man in the department's "Smoking and 
Health" programme, attended the last 
Five-day Plan held in Ottawa March 
30 - April 3. 

To state it simply, he was more than 
impressed; he was excited. With his able 
assistance a weekly follow-up programme 
was inaugurated, the lack of which has 
been a serious defect in our past plans. 
But the best was yet to come. During the 
plan we mentioned our desire to conduct 
a stop-smoking plan once each month 
with weekly follow-up meetings between 
programmes. But we lamented the fact  

that a shortage of finances and the diffi-
culty in scheduling films was a present 
hurdle that stood in our way. Unknown 
to us, Mr. Lewis was listening very care-
fully and doing some planning of which 
we were unaware. 

Mr. Lewis is also a director of the 
Ottawa-Carleton T.B. and Respiratory 
Disease Association, and was singing our 
praises at their meetings as well as 
making some important suggestions. You 
can imagine my utter amazement when 
one morning Mr. Lewis telephoned and 
said, "Pastor, the T.B. Association has 
voted to purchase all of the films that 
you need for your Five-day Plan. They 
will be yours with no strings attached. 
Secondly, we will pay you $100.00 per 
programme to cover the cost of adver-
tising and other materials. Thirdly, we 
have made arrangements with the Royal 
Ottawa Hospital to make available with-
out cost an adequate room whenever you 
want it. Fourthly, we are in the process  

of acquiring a Public Health Nurse to 
visit factories, et cetera, in the city, 
warning the employees against the 
dangers of smoking and they will direct 
the smokers to your clinic." I could not 
believe what I was hearing and replied, 
"But Mr. Lewis, the films alone will cost 
approximately $1,600.00." "No problem 
at all, Pastor," he quickly said. Needless 
to say, the films have been ordered. 

In a subsequent telephone conversation 
Mr. Lewis indicated that in his visit to a 
meeting of the Directors of all the T.B. 
Associations in Ontario he would strongly 
recommend that Seventh-day Adventists 
be contacted and supported in their Five-
day Plans. 

What might this mean? It might mean 
that if we are prepared and willing, God 
will open doors in this Union that will 
place His people in the spotlight of Com-
munity Health Service. Now is the time! 
We must not fail! 

Part of the group who enthusiastically participated in Ottawa's Five-day 
Plan for the month of April.  

Left — Mrs. Joyce Paproski, and right, Mrs. Ted Horricks, two regis-
tered nurses who faithfully helped with the Five-day Plan and contacted 
each smoker every second day for three weeks. These ladies played a 

very important role in the success of this programme. 

216 
	

CANADIAN UNION MESSENGER 



Pastors Parchment and Adams stand behind the six newly-baptized mem-
bers of the Montreal Church. Left to right: Gwneth Turner, Raphelia St. 
Louis, Chislane Cano, Naomi King, Tony Parchment, and Reginald 

Sinclair. Gift Bible Plan graduates of the Montreal English Church. 

Church, we enjoyed slides of Burma and 
Singapore shown by Pastor Aldridge. 

At 7:30 Pastor Earl Parchment of the 
Montreal Church gave a most inspiring 
address on "Prepare to Meet Thy God." 
The public had been invited to hear this 
lecture. 

During the day, Brother Whalley called 
the young folk of the district together,  

and an MV group was organized for the 
Townships, with the following named as 
sponsors, representing the three churches: 
Mr. and Mrs. M. McElroy—South 
Stukely; Mr. and Mrs. E. Gladden—
Abercorn; Mr. and Mrs. T. Zaffis—
Waterville. MV leader—Harold Ding-
man; assistant leaders—Gay Biggs and 
Daphne Powers; secretary—Wendy Wil-
son; assistant secretary—Carol Thurston. 

Calvin Donnelly, the soloist from 
Oshawa, gave us great enjoyment by his 
rendering of several well-known selec-
tions at each service throughout the day. 
This was truly a delightful programme 
sponsored by a fine representation from 
Kingsway College. We were fortunate to 
have with us Brother Van Diamond, 
musical director of the regional school, 
to provide pipe organ music. 

. . . Montreal English Church . . . 

The Montreal English Church contin-
ues to reap results from the combination 
of the Gift Bible Study Plan and the 
evangelistic meetings held by Pastor Roy 
Adams. 

A second baptism was held on April  

19, 1969 by Pastor E. J. Parchment, 
adding six more souls to our church and 
bringing our membership to well over 
the three hundred mark. 

Eight more individuals received dip-
lomas for having completed the Gift  

Bible Plan studies, and we are looking 

forward to their baptism in the near 

future. 

(Mrs.) AMELIA HILL, P.R. Secretary 
Montreal English Church 

Special Speaker 
Andrew C. Fearing 

from the 

Ministerial Association 

General Conference 

Eastern Townships 

Inside Camp Meeting 

June 14, 1969 

at the 

Baptist Church 

Corner Portland and Queen Streets 

Sherbrooke, Quebec 

  

Andrew C. Fearing 

ALL WELCOME 
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Pastor C. Dale Brusett, W. W. Rogers, and Vern Snow with candidates for the first baptism. 

The pastors stand with the second group of candidates ready for baptism. 

British Columbia 

Sixty - one Souls Added to the Church During 
Rutland - Kelowna - Winfield Crusade 

By C. DALE BRUSETT, B.C. Conference Evangelist 

It didn't just happen. Some churches 
go year after year with seldom anyone 
in the baptismal pool. Some Christians 
have never experienced the joy of bring-
ing a soul to Jesus. What then brought 
about the working of the Holy Spirit to 
produce such a plenteous harvest at 
Rutland-Kelowna-Winfield? 

To be sure the Pastor must have an 
understanding of the most important 
work given by God to the Church. "We 
are nearing the close of this earth's 
history. We have before us a great 
work, . . . the closing work of giving the 
last warning message to a sinful world." 
Gospel Workers, p. 36. The Servant of 
the Lord tells us that we must make 
soul-winning our first work. We must 
not be idle or neglectful in sharing our 
faith. Tomorrow may be too late. It is 
the last hour of earth's history. 

In the Kelowna - Rutland - Winfield 

Stacks of Bibles had to be cared for during the 
Crusade. Thanks to the ladies who worked so 
faithfully on this important phase of the Cru-

sade. 

Churches Pastor W. W. Rogers has 
zealously directed a strong soul-winning 
programme. The lay activities leaders 
with consecration and determination 
have challenged the church members to 
win souls to Christ. And over and over 
again I was reminded, as I sat in the 
homes of interested people, of the im-
portance of the work of the layman. A 
layman had been taking the Signs of the 
Times to that home. Or a layman had 
loaned or given a book. A layman had 
left a gift Bible and was studying the 
lessons with them each week. A layman 
had prayed in that home. I would say 
that at least 95 percent of the converts 
reaped at Kelowna-Rutland-Winfield 
were the result of active laymen's partici-
pation. 

I was also deeply inspired by the 
consecration and labours of Pastor Fred 
Wagner, a retired minister who seemed 
not retired at all. I was amazed to see 
the number of Bible studies he and his 
wife were giving. Some of these made 
decisions and were baptized. It was good 
also to see how the school teachers in 
co-operation with the Pastor directed the 
young people toward a definite decision 
for Christ. I appreciated too, Pastor Nick 
Trynchuk coming all the way from 
Penticton when time permitted to work 
with some of the Ukranian interests. As 
we all laboured together we saw God's 
blessing. We rejoiced together with tears 
of joy and thanksgiving to our God. 

We of the evangelstic team realize 
that we are only a few and can't do very 

Pastor C. Dale Brusett with the third group 
baptized. 
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w. w. Pastor one of the can- 

much unless the whole church is part of 
the team. We had a feeling at the Rut-
land-Kelowna-Winfield Crusade that it 
was one big team. Pastors and their 
wives, teachers, laymen, and evangelists 
all working and praying together. The 
Prophetess of the Lord says we are to 
press together, pray together, and labour 
together and the Gospel will soon be 
finished. A special thank you to Miss 
Lila Paul for her evangelistic children's 
programme, and to pastors Vern Snow 
and Howard Homenchuk and their wives 
for their untiring labours. And for the 
ushers who kept everything moving, for 
the one at the projector, and the one at 
the controls who also kept the baptismal 
water ready, and for the ladies who 
served faithfully at the Bibles. Thank 
you so much. Men may not have noticed 
your labours but you can be sure that 
angels of heaven stood beside you. 

Rogers baptizing 
didates. 

VoL. 38, No. 11, JUNE 2, 1969 

Pastor C. Dale Brusett baptizes a lady late one 
night after the meeting because of severe fam-

ily opposition. 

God did give us many thrilling victor-
ies didn't He? Like the young Catholic 
lady who was baptized late one night 
after the congregation had gone home. 
The opposition from her family was so 
strong we felt it was better to do it alone. 
After the baptism as the few of us who 
remained knelt with that courageous 
convert beside the baptismal pool at the 
altar of the Lord, I am sure that our tears 
told the story of our hearts . . . that even 
this one soul would have been worth it 
all. But the sixty-one others who were 
baptized or joined the church by pro-
fession of faith were also just as precious. 
There is another baptism planned for 
next Sabbath. Another miracle of grace. 
The work of the saving of souls must not 
stop for Jesus is coming soon. May each 
one of us hear the call of heaven "Pre-
pare ye the way of the Lord." 

Mrs. Kenneth Toombs is holding a 
child's dress covered with the small por-
tion of the food labels containing the 
name of the food company. These were 
taken from the labels brought in by mem-
bers of the Prince George Church. It 
represents nearly 1000 labels. Let's re-
member our Investment programme for 
the year. 

L. R. KRENZLER 

S.S. Secretary 

B.C. Conference 

From the 

Log of the 

"Northern Light" 

(Mrs.) CLYDE GILDERSLEEVE 

Snow was still deep on the wharf and 
floats when we moved on to the Northern 
Light the first week in February. Every-
thing had to be carried down the long 
wharf . . . projector, screen, films, books, 
clothes, groceries, et cetera. As we pushed 
through the ice to get out of the bay we 
were glad for the iron bark sheathing on 
the boat. 

The eventual destination of this first 
voyage was Sidney at the southern end 
of Vancouver Island where, at the Rest-
Haven Church, the annual Workers' 
Meeting was to be held. While at this 
meeting the Conference ministers and 
guest speakers were able to inspect the 
ship and have a short ride on it. Many 
members of the Victoria and Rest Haven 
Churches also came aboard to see the 
mission ship. 

The interesting and inspiring time at 
Workers' Meeting was all too short and 
we were soon headed north again, across 
Georgia Strait (which was surprisingly 
calm for that time of year) up the main-
land shore and through the islands. In a 
little over three weeks we were back, 
having attended the meetings, held four 
services (one by request in a church of 
another denomination), gave several Bible 
studies, made calls in eight or nine ports, 
had 23 people aboard for meals, distri-
buted 105 garments and 40 pieces of 
literature. 

The work at home base is growing. 
Several additional families are planning 
to move to Port Hardy in the near future. 
Indeed three are already having homes 
built. Plans are going ahead for a church 

The Northern Light goes up for annual copper 
painting of the hull. Skipper Gildersleeve found 

the hull in very good shape. 
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building. Because rich mine deposits have 
been found in the vicinity, Port Hardy 
may grow rapidly in the near future. 
The school principal was telling us that 
they may have 500 additional children 
by the fall term. We are glad to have 
had the Northern Light based here to 
help open up this new district and estab-
lish a work before such an influx of 
people. 

Our next trip was across Queen Char-
lotte Sound to GMG logging camp and 
the Watcher Isle (floating) Church. The 
folks there were very glad for our visit 
after their long winter of isolation. We 
held several services and visited each 
family. The ladies put several boxes of 
good clothing on board for distribution 
where needed. 

«' 

♦r ~~-'~,  

 

Elder J. C. Hansen, (right) president of the 
Alaska Mission, spent some time at Port Hardy 
inspecting the Northern Light and discussing 
the merits of the vessel with Skipper Gilder-
sleeve. It is the plan to build a similar vessel 
for the work on the coast of southeastern 

Alaska. 

On March 25, E. F. White, Secretary-
treasurer of the British Columbia Con-
ference, arrived at Port Hardy by plane. 
He held an evening meeting with the 
Port Hardy company then very early the 
next morning boarded the Northern Light 
and we headed for Bella Coola. An 
interesting stop on the way was at the 
Addenbrooke Lighthouse where the two 
families congregated on the landing plat-
form when they saw the Northern Light 

One of our isolated members, J. T. Rendle, a 
commercial fisherman (as are several of our 
Marine district brethren) lives in Rivers Inlet. 
Mr. Rendle appreciates the visit of the Northern 

Light. 

approaching. When we had anchored 
they let down their small boat and in 
several trips the head keeper ferried them 
onto the boat where they visited for some 
time. A family of eight were glad to 
accept some children's clothing that we 
had on board. Signs, Little Friend, and 
Primary Treasure were also given. They 
prevailed on us to go ashore which we 
gladly did but as it is a poor anchorage 
we could not leave the Northern Light 
very long. 

This winter, on the British Columbia 
coast, the weather had been the worst in 
many years and severe conditions at Bella 
Coola had prevented the company there 
from meeting in church as a group for 
some time. They were very glad to have 
us come and particularly appreciative 
that a Conference worker was with us. 
Brother White audited the books there 
and held several services. We appreciated 
Brother Robison lending us his pick-up 
truck for the weekend so we could get 
around and visit the homes of our 
company there. 

During the winter there has been four 
house fires (non-members) at Bella Coola 
with loss of life and property. From the 
Northern Light help was given to each 
of these families. 

Mr. J. S. Rekhi of Delhi, India, came aboard 
the Northern Light to ask questions about our 
work. He plans to write a book about the Brit-
ish Columbia coast. An article of his, "A Sikh 
Discovers America" is in the National Geo-
graphic Magazine of October 1964. Mr. Rekhi is 
acquainted with the work of Seventh-day Ad-
ventists in India. He gladly accepted the Signs 
and a copy of Seventh-day Adventists in Can- 

ada. 

The next stop was at GMG Logging 
camp where Brother White audited the 
treasurer's books of the Watcher Isle 
Church and also held an interesting 
meeting. We were held up next day in 
Smith Inlet by one of the fierce equin-
oxial gales we often have in March. As 
Brother White had a very tight schedule 
we phoned for a plane to take him to 
Port Hardy but all the aircraft were 
grounded by the storm. However, we  

were on our way before five the next 
morning and got to Port Hardy in time 
for Brother White to finish auditing the 
Port Hardy church treasurer's books, on 
which he had been working during the 
trip, and still get the evening flight to 
Vancouver. 

We certainly did enjoy having Brother 
White on board the Northern Light. It 
was a great encouragement to each of 
our northern companies to have him 
visit them and give them information and 
advice on the business of the church. 
Incidentally he was a very good sailor! 

We left right away for the Powell 
River area where we spent two weeks 
visiting and holding services. We found 
quite a number of people in this area 
are taking an interest in the It Is Written 
programme. 

Sharon Lambert was baptized in a quiet little 
bay on Read Island. The Surge Narrows group 
witnessed the ceremony from the deck of the 
Northern Light. Pastor E. L. Stewart officiated. 
A week later Eric Thorn was baptized on the 

shore at Port Hardy. 

Articles on hand for British Columbia 
to go in next issue: 

Community Health Day 
Youth Bible Conference 

Wedding 
KNELLER-KANDT 

A wedding of wide interest took place in the 
Williams Lake SDA Church on April 6, when 
Esther Kandt, nursing instructor of the 
Portland Sanitarium and Hospital, was married 
to Herman Kneller of Williams Lake. 

The one p.m. ceremony united in marriage 
the daughter of Mrs. Rose Kandt of Portland 
and the late John Kandt and the son of Mrs. 
Nettie Kneller and the late Gottlieb Kneller of 
Armstrong. Given in marriage by her brother, 
Dr. Robert Kandt of Kennewick, Washington, 
the bride was attended by three of her nieces, 
Jeanne Reiswig, Maureen and Deborah White. 
Flower girl was Karen Kerr, niece of the 
groom. Attending the groom as best men were 
Raymond Kerr, Harold Ferster and Terry 
Smith. Mrs. Bill Kerr, sister of the groom, was 
pianist, with soloist, Raymond Kerr, nephew 
of the groom. 

A reception held in the Legion Hall was 
attended by 300 guests. After a honeymoon-
vacation, the Knellers will establish their home 
in Williams Lake. 

DESMOND E. TINKLER, Pastor 
North Okanagan Churches 
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B. C. PATHFINDER FAIR, 

Hope, B. C. 

Weekend of June 13-15 

REGISTRATION — Begins Friday, June 13 at 2:00 p.m. 

FIRST MEETING — Friday, June 13, 7:30 p.m. 

FAIR EVENTS — Sunday, June 15, 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 

HOUSING — Bring your own tents, cost for use of grounds and facilities for tenting is 25 cents per person per 
day. 

— If you need to use a cabin it will be 50 cents per person per day. 

FOOD — Each club is responsible for its own food and menu for the entire weekend. There will be some food 
booths Sunday, where food may be bought. 

DISPLAY BOOTHS — Bring your own displays and props. Tables are available on the grounds. It is hoped that each 
club can have a display booth. 

Fair Events Sunday 

Marching, Fire, Water Boil, Pup Tent Pitching, Bicycle Paper Toss, Timber Hitch Relay, Signaling, Slow Bicycle Race, 
Shoe Kick, Physical Fitness Test Awatd. 

COME YOURSELF 	BRING YOUR FRIENDS 

DON'T MISS THE GREAT PATHFINDER FAIR AT HOPE, B.C. 

British Columbia Conference 

CANOE TRIP 

June 18-25, 1969 

COST — If you need a canoe, it is $4.00 per day for rental. Write for reservations directly to Bowron Lake Lodge in 
care of R. D. McKitrick with a $10.00 deposit. It may not be too late yet. When writing tell him you are a 
part of the Seventh-day Adventist group that is going on this tour June 18-25. 

INFORMATION — Contact the M.V. Department IMMEDIATELY. You may still be able to get in. Please give the 
following information: 

Name: 	  

Address: 	  

No. Going, Children (6-15) 	, Youth, (16-30) 	, Adults (30-oVer) 	 

Remarks: 	  

Enjoy a week in the out-of-doors in beautiful British Columbia 
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"Total" in the Langley Church 

Too often the youth complain there is 
nothing to do. . . The youth of the 
Langley Church in British Columbia have 
done something rather than complain of 
nothing to do. They have had a lot of 
fun doing it too. ALL YOUTH WANT 
TO HAVE FUN! 

What do they do? 
Let us refer to the past, first. Last 

winter there was a lot of snow in the 
Fraser Valley, snow drifts like we had 
never seen before. Many of the older 
members found themselves completely 
unable to handle the snow removal 
problem for their sidewalks and drive-
ways. The Youth Group went from home 
to home of these people to shovel drive-
ways. Of course they threw snowballs 
and washed each other's faces with snow 
too! It would not have been a success 
otherwise, now would it? The old folk 
were jubilant, so were the youth. "Total". 

What else? 
Music. The youth have developed their  

KEITH DEARING, District Leader 

The Langley youth bring a bit of "sunshine" 
to senior citizens of the Langley District. 

own musical group. . . . its great too. 
They've played for almost every Sabbath 
School in the Fraser Valley. They visit 
the old folks home too. Everybody en-
joys it. "Total." 

What else? 
"Platter parties." Occasionally the 

youth come together on Sabbath after- 

noon to cut and trim Christmas cards for 
members abroad in the mission lands, or 
a similar activity. They bring their sacred 
records and have a "platter party." "To-
tal." 

What else? 
The Youth Group rent the big high 

school auditorium about once a month 
for a gym night. It's great . . . even some 
of the older folk come out and they help 
to pay for it too, as well as to enjoy the 
games and volleyball. "Total." 

The Youth Group is now preparing 
lecture material for Canadian Temper-
ance Society meetings. They are going to 
demonstrate "Smoking Sam" and cigar-
ette poisons to the community in speak-
ing appointments. This is a "Total" pro-
gramme . . . Past, Present, Future . . . 
This is a "Total" programme for the 
spiritual, mental and physical needs. 

May God help all of us to improve 
our circumstances to the glory of God. 

The Langley youth enjoy Sabbath activity at a "Platter Party," that is 
listening to sacred record albums. 

The Youth Musical Group of the Langley church. 

OBITUARIES 

HOLITZKI—Mary Elizabeth was born October 
28, 1906 and passed to her rest April 24, 1969. 
Left to mourn her passing are her husband, 
Ronald, one stepson and two stepdaughters. Also 
two brothers, Reg and Henry, and four sisters, 
Mrs. Esther Ross, Mrs. Violet Helen, Mrs. 
Mellee Bauming and Mrs. Elizabeth Klause. 
Besides these relatives there are a host of 
friends who mourn her passing and will miss 
her sunny disposition. Sister Holitzki's faith in 
and commitment to God were bright through 
her illness. Words of comfort were spoken by 
the writer. 

W. W. ROGERS  

SIEMENS—William Alfred was born at Hep-
burn, Saskatchewan August 10, 1928 and passed 
to his rest at Vernon, B.C. March 17, 1969. 

On July 2, 1948 he was united in marriage 
with Vera Rehehr. To this union were born 
four children, Jauneta (Mrs. Doug Barker) of 
Swift Current, Faye and Debbie also Bruce at 
home. Left to mourn his passing besides the 
children are his wife Vera, his parents, Mr. 
and Mrs. Jake Siemens, three sisters, Mrs. Ella 
Ferster, Mrs. Mabel Stubbs and Mrs. Gladys 
Markin, two brothers, Ronald and Ed, one 
grandson and many friends. 

His death was accidental, due to a fall. We 
wish God's special blessing and care over his 
wife and children. May the day come quickly 
when sorrow and crying shall be no more. 
Interment was in the Vernon Cemetery. The 
service was conducted by the writer. 

W. W. ROGERS  

CHURKAN—Doris Churkan was born on April 
27 in the village of Kamyana in the Ukraine 
in 1895 and passed to her rest at her home in 
Edmonton on April 23, 1969. In 1919 she was 
united in marriage to William Churkan and 
immigrated to Canada in 1927. Most of her life 
in Canada was spent around Edmonton. 

In 1953 Sister Churkan accepted the truth and 
was baptized by Elder George Soloniuk and 
remained a member of the church until the 
time of her passing. 

She is survived by her husband, William; a 
daughter, Mrs. Vera Williams of Edmonton; 
three grandchildren and three great-grand-
children. 

Words of comfort were spoken by the pastor 
and our sister was laid to rest in the Evergreen 
Memorial Gardens in Edmonton. Park Me-
morial Funeral Directors were in charge of 
arrangements. 	 P. E. UNIAT 
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PETERS—Following a lengthy illness of some 
ten years, Sister Clara Beatrice Peters passed 
away at St. Mary's Hospital, Kingston, Ontario 
May 8, 1969 in her eighty-first year. 

Our dear sister endured her physical suffer-
ings patiently and bravely as a devout soldier 
of her Saviour, whom she loved with all her 
heart. Among the relatives who truly mourn 
the loss of this dear member, is a cousin, Sister 
Walter Martin of Kingston. 

The funeral service was conducted by the 
writer at Cullen's Funeral Home. Interment 
took place in historic Cataraqui Cemetery, 
where she awaits the coming of her Lord and 
Saviour. 

A. E. MILLNER 

KUSSMAN—Anna Hensel, was born in Tuzina, 
Czechoslovakia, March 23, 1886. In 1907 she was 
united in marriage with Mr. Kussman. To this 
union were born five children, one son, Ignaz 
and four daughters, Mrs. Wilma Boettcher, Mrs. 
Mary Reiman, Mrs. Margaret Kandt and Mrs. 
Ann Dearing. Mrs. Kussman followed her hus-
band to Canada in 1929, settling in Millet, 
Alberta where they resided for twenty-one 
years. In 1950 they moved to Kelowna, B.C. 
where she resided until her death April 18, 
1969. 

Also left to mourn are one brother, Joseph 
Hensel of Millet and sister Mrs. Maris Blum-
hagen of Kelowna, eleven grandchildren and 
eight great-grandchildren. 

Mr. Kussman had been contacted by the 
Seventh-day Adventists before the arrival of 
his wife. Upon her arrival and after studying, 
they were both baptized by Pastor John 
Neufeld in 1930. Sister Kussman's faith in the 
message was bright all her life. It was with 
confidence that she was laid to rest to await 
the call of the Master. Interment was in the 
Lake View Cemetery. 

The service was conducted by the writer, 
assisted by Pastor Fred Wagner. 

W. W. ROGERS 

CLOUTHIER—Stella Clouthier was born in 
Sundridge, Ontario in 1910 and after a lengthy 
illness passed to her rest in Port Arthur, 
Ontario on March 24, 1969 at the age of fift:,-
nine. Sister Clouthier resided in Port Arthur 
for 30 years. Last year she came in contact 
with the "It Is Written" ministry of Elder 
Vandeman and November 16, 1968 she became 
a member of the Port Arthur Seventh-day 
Adventist Church. 

She is survived by a brother and two sisters 
of Eastern Canada. Interment was in the 
Riverside Cemetery where Sister Clouthier 
awaits the call of Jesus. 

VICTOR SHIPOWICK 

KWIATKOWSKI—Veronica Kwiatkowski was 
born in Sadygura, Austria on February 14, 
1882 and moved to Fort William, Ontario in 
1914. On May 8, 1969 she fell asleep in Jesus. 
She was a faithful member of the Bethel 
Seventh-day Adventist Church in Fort Wm., 
Ont. Sister Kwiatkowski leaves to cherish her 
memory, her husband, William and daughter 
Josephine of Fort William; a son, Rudolph of 
Willowdale, Ont. and daughter, Ledwika, Mrs. 
Kondakow of Port Arthur, Ont. and four 
grandchildren. Interment was in the Mountain 
View cemetery where Sister Kwiatkowski 
awaits the call of the Lifegiver. 

VICTOR SHIPOWICK 

WHITELAW—James Whitelaw was born in 
Lachar Briggs, Scotland, April 2, 1890, and 
passed quietly to his rest April 4, 1969, in the 
Kelowna General Hospital. 

In 1912 Mr. Whitelaw left his home in Scot-
land and journeyed to Canada, settling in 
Moose Jaw, Saskatchewan, where he engaged 
in the banking business. Later he worked as 
a chartered accountant until he lost his eye-
sight in 1938. 

At this time, Mr. Whitelaw took his wife and 
four children and moved to Rutland. where he 
established his home and lived until the time 
of his decease. 

At the time of the 1938 Vernon Camp Meeting 
our brother joined the remnant church and 
continued a faithful follower of his Master 
during the remainder of his life. 

Those left to sorrow are his devoted wife. 
Lucy, his daughters: Mrs. H. Manly of White 
Rock, and Mrs. Earl Edstrom of Rutland, B.C., 
his sons: James of Langley, B.C., and William, 
with the RCAF in Goose Bay, Labrador; eight 
grandchildren, and one great-grandchild, be-
sides two sisters still residing in Scotland. 

Funeral services were conducted from the 
Rutland Seventh-day Adventist Church, April 
8. 1969, with Pastor Fred H. 	agner and 
Howard Homenchuk officiating. 

W. W. ROGERS 

LUNDY—Mrs. Lucy Elsie, was born on October 
15, 1888, at Carleton Place, Ontario, to Thomas 
Winfield and Elizabeth Scott. In February of 
1912 she was united in marriage to James 
Jason Lundy in Edmonton, Alberta. 

To this union were born six children: Mrs. 
Elizabeth Mary Miller, wife of Pastor G. N. 
Miller of Atlantic, Iowa; Mrs. Fair Irene 
Johnson, wife of Pastor N. R. Johnson of 
Roseberg, Oregon; a son, Jack, who died in 
infancy; a daughter, Verne, who died in child-
hood; Mrs. Berna Lucille Evans, wife of Mr. 
Eugene Evans of Calgary, Alberta; and William 
John Scott Lundy who gave his life in the 
service of his country in World War II in 
September, 1944. 

In 1925, Mr. and Mrs. Lundy moved from 
Vancouver, British Columbia, to Calgary. Her 
husband, James, preceded her in death in 
December of 1956. 

Mrs. Lundy was a member of the Seventh-
day Adventist Church which she served for 
many years as head deaconess. She had been 
in failing health for the last two years and 
passed to her rest at the age of 80 years on 
April 18, 1969. She leaves to mourn her passing 
three daughters, four grandchildren and three 
great-great-grandchildren. A brother, Edwin 
Carey Scott of Kelowna, British Columbia, also 
survives. Her passing is also mourned by a 
host of friends. 

She was laid to rest beside her husband in 
Queens Park Cemetery to await the first 
resurrection when the voice of the Lifegiver 
will call the sleeping saints from the grave and 
loved ones and friends will be reunited in that 
land of fadeless day. 

A. W. KAYTAR 

HUETHER—Mr. Simon Huether was born on 
December 9, 1865 at Odessa, Russia, and passed 
to his rest on April 7, 1969 in the Linden 
Nursing Home at the age of 103 years. 

Mr. Huether and his parents came to Emery, 
South Dakota in 1877. It was there in his youth 
that he accepted Jesus Christ as his Saviour 
and was baptized into the Plumcreek Baptist 
Church. In 1885 Mr. Huether was united in 
marriage to Caroline Gross. Ten daughters and 
five sons were born to this union. In all he had 
been married four times. Each of the wives 
preceded him in death. 

Predeceased by four daughters, he is sur-
vived by six daughters, Mrs. Eva Schmitka of 
Vancouver, Mrs. Katie Reichenbauch of Peace 
River, Mrs. Leah Leiske of Lacombe, Mrs. 
Hannah Hansen of Portland. Oregon, Mrs. 
Lara Wagner of Walla Walla, Washington, 
and Mrs. Olivia Omestead of Spokane, Washing-
ton. Five sons, Albert of Beiseker, Dan of 
Squin, Washington, Reinhold of Beiseker, Sam 
of Chiliwack, B.C., Ben of Kelowna, B.C., and 
72 grandchildren, 209 great-grandchildren, 82 
great-great-grandchildren. 

It was during Mr. Huether's stay in the 
Beiseker district that he accepted the truth 
of the Three Angels Messages and joined the 
Seventh-day Adventist Church. He remained 
an active and faithful member of the church 
all his life. 

Mr. Huether is laid to rest in the cemetery 
of the Rosebud Church awaiting the call of 
the Lifegiver. 

A friend of the Huether family, Elder R. R. 
Patzer from Rapid City, South Dakota, was 
the officiating minister at the funeral. 
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Top Car raised $137.50. Pictured are a part of a group of Chinese students who canvassed the 
Chinese restaurants and grocery stores in the City of Edmonton. Two groups raised $230.50. 

A new record was set when the ma-
jority of the students of Canadian Union 
College went out on April 23rd, on their 
annual Spring Ingathering Field Day. Ap-
proximately 75 car loads of students 
gathered in $2,460.00. They covered 
thousands of square miles of farming ter-
ritory to collect these funds. 

The Ingathering Field Day was di-
rected by Mr. Curtis Johnson, a third 
year theology student, along with the as-
sistance of the Theology Department 
Heads. 

The morning dawned with showers and 
hopes for a great day dwindled, and it 
was announced that Ingathering would 
have to wait for a better day. Many of 
the students felt they should go anyway 
in spite of the rain. By 7:30 a.m. the 
sun was streaking through the clouds and 
the go ahead was given to the delight of 
the student body. Enthusiasm again was 
felt all over the campus, as students took  

their sack lunches and boarded cars for 
the day's work. 

Many people will benefit from this 
self-sacrificing work by these students 
and faculty. Adventists, young and old, 
are always willing to meet the challenge 
and do their part. Congratulations to the 
Canadian Union College faculty and stu-
dent body for a great work in Ingather-
ing. 

Brother Curtis Johnson, field day director, checking in maps and supplies 
from the car groups as they returned.  

Late into the evening, the funds had to be counted and taken care of as 
the students arrived back on campus. Seated from left to right: Mrs. 
Frank Jones, Mrs. John McKibbin—Church Treasurer, and Mr. Victor 
Stoodley—College Accountant, and looking on with interest is Mr. Olie 

Unrah—first-year theology student. 
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